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Museum staff help construct charity pedal car

Staff at RAF Cosford, assisted by staff in the Michael Beetham Conservation Centre at the
Royal Air Force Museum Cosford have created a pedal car in the form of a World War Two
Hurricane aircraft. The pedal car will be entered into a 24 hour charity cycle car race taking
place in St Etienne de Chigny in the centre of France. A team of four from RAF Cosford will
travel to France for the race in August 2012 hoping to raise money for RAF Charities whilst
winning the best design for their pedal car.

Designed and built by a team of staff in Mechanical Training (Airframe and Propulsion Training) at
RAF Cosford, the original concept and idea to enter the race came from Malcolm Hill, an instructor at
RAF Cosford. Malcolm is hopeful that the unique design and the history behind the Hurricane it
replicates will be enough to secure the top spot.

The paint scheme used on the pedal car represents the aircraft flown by Pilot Officer Paul Richey who
was stationed during the early days of World War Two at Chateaudun near to where the pedal car
race will take place. Once the framework was completed, the pedal car was handed to the Museum’s
skilled Aircraft Technician — Surface Finish Engineer to recreate Pilot Officer Richey’s aircraft. The
body of the car and the demountable wings were then covered in authentic material ‘Irish Linen’ and
doped to strengthen the fabric. It was then painted in the authentic Hurricane colours of the period
with the markings of the aircraft flown by Pilot Officer Paul Richey before being handed back to Mr Hill
and Cpl Ree.

Surface Finish Engineers, Michael Rose and Tony Pass say:
“We were more than happy to assist for such a good cause and hope the team are successful and
raise a lot of money for the Help 4 Heroes Charity Appeal.”

The construction of the pedal car occurred at RAF Cosford during staff lunch breaks and was funded
through donations from the Mechanical Training staff tea bar. Members of staff used a discarded post
bike from workshops at RAF Cosford. Additional much needed parts were sourced through Halfords
in Telford, who agreed to also provide additional spare parts for the competition.

The pedal car has been designed to comply with the French ‘Voitures Pedales’ regulations. Before
the race in August it will also be entered in a shorter race in England, in early 2012, as a ‘shake down
exercise’ to ensure everything is in working order before the main race. The intention is that the
victorious pedal car will be used by the RAF Cadet force at the Birmingham International Tattoo in
their ‘Red Barrows’ display. The Tattoo will take place in December 2012.

For further information on this charity event and the team taking part in the race, please contact
Malcolm Hill at RAF Cosford on 01902 377386. For more information on the Museum visit
www.rafmuseum.org
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Notes to Editors:

e For further information on the charity pedal car race please contact Malcolm Hill at RAF Cosford on 01902

377386 or email Malcolm on 554387D@cosford.raf.mod.uk

Royal Air Force Museum Cosford, Shifnal, Shropshire, TF11 8UP

Open daily from 10am

FREE admission

For further information and all media enquiries please contact

Michelle Worthington on 01902 376212 or michelle.worthington@rafmuseum.org

¢ RAF Museum Cosford images & logo available at:
http://www.rafmuseum.org.uk/cosford/media-enquiries/downloads.cfm
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